MINUTES OF THE STUDENT VOICE MEETING
24TH SEPTEMBER 2010

Present:  Caroline Goode, Rory Newbery, Natasha Moore, Lucy Beer, Jasmine Cottrell, Kyle Reynolds, 
Ed Uden, Alex Wilson, Nick Handley, Chris Elliott, Joe Brindley, Charlie Hutchings, Nathan Burridge, Charlie Wilson, Madeleine Green, Hope Chapman, Samantha Howard, Alexander Schooling, 
Suzie Taylor, Aishia Diment, Bryony Johnson-Newell, Zak James, Antonia Pullen-Clarke, Annabel Green, Hannah Doherty, Jack Woodrow, Alastair Mair, Harry Coward, Laurie Stevens, Christina Israel, 
Laura Hounsell, Zak Hall, Josh Petitdemange, Douglas Mair, Mrs Chittenden, Ms Brook, Dr Melvin, 
Mrs Wardlaw, Mrs Bird.

1.  Apologies – Morgan Jones (Sixth Form).
2.  Minutes of last meeting were not discussed.

3.  Presentation – Conference.  Doug reported on the Conference and said that County thought we were ahead of many others with respect to energy saving, sustainability, etc.  Mrs Chittenden thanked those who attended.  Two representatives from Dorset County Council would be speaking to Mrs Chittenden and Mr Faulkner to look at ideas to share with other schools.  Caroline also mentioned SV reps attending other schools in the area to show their presentation.
4.  Sustainable School Award – THS has already got an Award (we were nominated by Antonia).  The National Finals take place on 31st October and will be televised.  There are thirty places available to go up to London and attend the ceremony.  Letters were handed out to those interested.  It is possible that parents may also be able to attend and Mrs Chittenden is going to enquire whether more places may be available.  Preference will be given to last year’s Student Voice, but it is hoped to be able to take some Year 9 students if there are enough places.  It won’t be known whether we have won until the actual ceremony.  It will be a high profile event (Carol Vorderman presented prizes at the previous one held in Bath). It had been agreed that students attending need not wear school uniform but should dress smartly.
5.  New Year 9 – Caroline welcomed all the new Year 9s and they all introduced themselves individually.

6.  Science Café – Mrs Wardlaw introduced herself and told everyone about the Science Café programme of events.  The Science Café is a national venture linking with other schools.  Five or six events take place during the year.  The first one has already taken place and the second one is on 
5th October – Nanotechnology by Dr Peter Jefferies, School Governor.  Mrs Wardlaw asked if any students would be interested in coming along on a regular basis to help.  There will be a meeting in the Conference Room next Friday (1st October) at lunchtime for those interested.
7.  Big Thing – Caroline wanted to have a big project that the new Student Voice could get involved with.  She asked if anyone had any ideas.
· Recycling boxes in classrooms – Mrs Chittenden said that we do have a recycling area in the Spine but it is something we could have a look at.
· Rubbish/litter on the field – this appeared to be a concern to a large number of students and discussion followed as to how this situation might be improved.  Solutions such as more bins, better bins, threats of students having to do more ‘litter picks’, were discussed.  If people did not drop litter there would not be a problem!  The culture needs to be improved so that it’s not acceptable to drop litter – this could be tried through a competition (with Mrs Gowers’ graphics group), ways of showing the impact on the environment (landfill, recycling, etc), a THTV presentation on the screen in the Spine, something on the School computer system (eg screensaver).
8.  Headteacher’s Report – Dr Melvin welcomed the new Year 9 students, stressing how important this group is and the fact that it does get listened to.  For example, when new staff are interviewed SV reps are involved and help to make the decision.  Changes, such as the new toilets, came about through SV as well.  The second set of toilets (in the Maths block) have now been completed – a third set would depend on whether funding is available, but would be in Science or near the Theatre.  With regards to the Swimming Pool, work starts on 18th October and is costing £11m – it should be finished on 
24th February 2012.  Dr Melvin will organise for students to look round as work progresses.  When it is finished a new Sports Hall will be built and then the Leisure Centre will be knocked down.  Dr Melvin also said that he is very keen for students to let him know if they have any ideas for changes/improvements, eg entrances and exits.

He then asked if anyone had any questions.

· In reply to a query answer about the Leisure Centre, he said that it is falling down and that there have been real problems especially with the roof.  Refurbishment would cost half a million pounds.  In the long run it is cheaper to rebuild and the School will own the new one.  The Leisure Centre is on School owned land, so when the new one is built, we will get the land back.  Building will start on the new sports hall in September 2012 and be finished in March/April 2013.  Finally, the School will have two new sports halls, an all-weather pitch and a new swimming pool.
· In reply to a question about the current position on Academy status, the Governors have no plans to become an Academy.  They will wait to see what happens.  For at least a year nothing will happen unless the Government change the rules.

· Natasha mentioned the condition of the disabled toilet in Technology.  Dr Melvin would speak to Mr Kircher-Smith.

· Rory asked if there were any plans to extend the Music Department.  Dr Melvin replied that there was a possibility that in three and a half years time, the Sixth Form Centre could be used.

Student Voice will be going into Assemblies, with the new Year 9 members having the support of those in Years 10 & 11.  Ms Brook suggested that the litter problem could be brought up in Assemblies later in the term – it would be better for Student Voice to try to make the point to other students.  Mrs Chittenden wondered if this could be done with help from Mrs Wardlaw.  Caroline thought it would be worth highlighting the effects on wildlife and Ms Brook said that if we got rid of the rubbish we would get rid of the gulls.
9.  Any Other Business
Caroline and Mrs Chittenden gave information relating to the Volvo Adventure in connection with the UN Programme.  Students aged 13-16 years, in teams, actively involved in devising a project – we are already doing the art project with the middle schools.  That could be developed with other schools; also the Science Café.  This could be discussed on Friday lunchtime and Caroline would enter us for this.
Caroline said that Mr Farrington (Headteacher of Prince of Wales School) was keen to get DASP links with other schools – THS has a link with George Green School.
The problem of smokers outside School was mentioned, and Dr Melvin said that staff do deal with these issues and also the Community Police have been involved.  He is keen that those people involved, who are not members of this School, are moved on and the Police have been very helpful.

Rights Respecting Schools – the Group will talk to Year 9 Assembly – there is a meeting in H13 on Monday lunchtime.  Lam-Art are printing posters to be put up around School.  Dr Melvin commented that the Group has done brilliant work.
Caroline asked if the Sixth Form had any news – Josh reported on the Freshers’ BBQ (Year 12) last Friday.  With regard to the new Student Union it was agreed that better links with the lower school could be achieved by Caroline and Rory going along to the meetings.
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